Windsock Village Property Owners

Board meeting 9/16/04

The meeting began at 7pm at Carolyn Buskirk’s home. Present were: Don Meader, Peter Lambert, Jay Brennan, Kitty Kjeldsen, Beverly Mason, Carolyn Buskirk, Bill Clegg, Glenn Mori, Tom Gill. Guests present: Sue Medve, Maureen Lussier.

Approval of 8/19 minutes—Kitty objected to the way the minutes are taken. It is her feeling that in today’s litigious society, details could become important. She would like to have the person making a motion and also seconding it recorded in the minutes. She would also like vote counting to be recorded. She noted that she was in favor of the corp. “loaning” seed money to the gazebo project. The minutes did not reflect that. A long discussion followed. A motion passed stating that should anyone wish to be recorded as the motion maker or have their vote recorded by name, tell the secretary at the time of the vote. Accepted with Tom & Glenn abstaining. 

Treasurer’s report: Kitty presented the income & balance sheets. Approved as presented.

Tax status report: Kitty delivered a letter to the Secretary from the Town of Tamworth outlining the new assessment to the WVPO property at the entrance. The tax rate has not been set as yet.

Unregistered Vehicles: Don talked to Stanley Brothers. Stan will make every effort to get them out by winter. Board will follow up first of the year. Maureen Lussier reported that Tom Kondrat’s vehicle is now registered. Maureen Lussier informed us that she just received a vehicle for her daughter. It is unregistered and currently not operable. She was looking for guidance. Don advised her to keep the Board apprised.

Glenn Mori: Glenn reviewed his position re: the letter from Atty. Ransmeier & Spellman. He has three unregistered vehicles: one he wants to fix (conversion van); the other two he will move out before winter. He also has a couple of dune buggies that he is working on that he intends to keep. They are kept inside the hangar. A discussion ensued on RSA’s vs. C&R’s. Bill Clegg reported that he inspected the Mori property and it is his opinion that the conditions described in the Attorney’s letter are exaggerated. The only violation of C&R’s that he could see is the unregistered vehicles. A motion was made stating that Don write a letter to Glenn, copy to Attorney Ransmeier & Spellman stating that we have received the correspondence and recognize their concern. Board members have looked at the situation. We understand that there probably are violations such as the unregistered vehicles. Glenn has agreed to either remove or register the vehicle in question by winter. We do not recognize any other violations of WV C&R’s at this time. Motion passed unanimously with Glenn abstaining. 

Jay: Each Board member has a copy of the Attorney Ransmeier & Spellman letter and somehow a copy was given to someone on another Board. Jay was upset. He felt that this was confidential material. Don responded that nothing that comes to the Board is necessarily confidential; especially if it requires action, it is then very public. 

Campers &  RV’s: Don researched Town of Ossipee zoning ordinance. The Town of Ossipee says that you cannot have a recreational vehicle on your property being used for more than 14 days. Our C&R’s make no reference to living in one or just parking one. Peter felt that the C&R’s only refer to actually living or using the RV or camper. Beverly explained that it would hinge on the intent of the developer. Kitty would like a motion to poll the Board members and see how each one feels. Don felt that it would be better to wait for a complaint to come to the Board and then decide on that specific issue and not get tied into a position now.

Gazebo:  Maureen Lussier reported that money is the only thing holding up the project. She left a set of prints for Glenn Mason to review re: excavating of the site. Bill Bocchicio and/or Tom Kondrat will be contacted by Maureen re: acting as clerk of the works.

Cable: Jay hasn’t spoken to Rodney King but Adelphia has begun stringing the cable. He then reviewed the process that Adelphia will follow as they hook up to houses.

Nature Conservancy. Jay reported that the deeds for the Mustapha Property and North Atlantic Air require that they pay fees. The Conservancy has asked to have their fees for the former Mustapha Property waived.  Jay recommends that they would have to agree to limited access to scientists; no public access. If they log the property they would pay an assessment for roads. They would have to agree that they would not interfere with aviation operations. It would be made clear that this applies only to the Nature Conservancy. Jay gave a history of properties and why they are not currently being assessed. Beverly spoke in favor of supporting Jay’s suggestions however she did not think that the Board has the authority to waive anyone’s fees. She suggests that we send them their bill for the annual assessment and then at annual meeting make a motion to give them a donation in the amount of their assessments. They haven’t bought the North Atlantic Air property as yet so that piece should be assessed for the 2004-05 period.

Motion passed unanimously to send an 04-05 assessment to North Atlantic Air for their lot and Nature Conservancy for the former Mustafa property.

Motion passed unanimously: At next annual meeting the Board will recommend that a donation be made to the Nature Conservancy in the amount of their assessment subject to the restrictions discussed. 

Haight property: Jay reviewed the letter that he sent to Bill Haight re: drainage problems in front of his home on Pine Lane Rd.

Christmas party: Last year the whole community was invited. This is not a fundraiser. The whole community will again be invited this year for December 5.

Site plan review form:  There was a brief discussion on the enforceability of the Site Plan review procedure. Don’s recollection was that it is for protection of a property owner to help them avoid a possible C&R violation. 

Jay discussed the record keeping and minutes archive. He was of the impression that the minutes have now all been filed and indexed. It was explained that indexing is a daunting task and that the minutes are now arranged chronologically.

PO Box 121 will no longer be used by the Corporation. Extra keys have or will be turned in to Kitty.

NEXT MEETING IS OCTOBER 21 AT DON’S HOME 6:30PM.

THIS WILL BE A JOINT MEETING WITH THE WVAC BOARD

